Another successful year

Health libraries Section, Victoria

n 9 December 1994 in the historical and elegant setting of the Melbourne Room, Melbourne Town Hall, 60 members of the Health Libraries Section in Victoria gathered for their Annual General Meeting and Christmas celebrations.

A highlight of the evening was the presentation by Sue McKnight (Victorian Branch President), of the first ALIA Victorian merit award to a very surprised Enid Meldrum. The award citation detailed Enid's excellence in library services, her dedication to the profession and ALIA and her unsurpassed role as a friend and mentor to so many colleagues.

Lisa Belkin, president of the Section, told of the increase in membership in 1994, and the role that the Section played in the organisation of two highly-successful Victorian activities such as the Internet Workshop and the Document Delivery Seminar. Flowers

were presented to Suzanne O'Callaghan to farewell her from the Executive and congratulate her for work she has performed over the past three years in the editing and production of the highly successful newsletter *Health inform*.

Lisa congratulated Jo Marshall, as the first health librarian to be elected president of the Victorian Branch for the coming year. Suzanne O'Callaghan farewelled

Lisa on behalf of the Executive mentioning that Lisa's commitment to the profession and professional development activities would be sorely missed.

The incoming president, Judy Stoelwinder, and her executive were welcomed. After all the presentations members enjoyed drinks, music and fine food. A wonderful close to another successful year for the Health Libraries Section in Victoria.

Qld Branch Council elections

The returning officer is pleased to announce the results of the elections for President and Treasurer of the Queensland Branch for 1995. Congratulations to George Eichinski who has

been re-elected as President and to Margaret Enbom, the new Treasurer for 1995. Queensland Branch council appreciates the interest

shown by Queensland mem-

bers in this election.

ALIA welcomes new members

During the past year the names (and later states) of new members have been included in each issue of inCite. This initiative has proven to be valuable for both new and existing members of the Association and as a result we will, from this issue be including the names of members who have worked hard to upgrade their qualifications.

So, from March 1995 it's welcome to those new members who joined the Association in January — and it is very pleasing to see just how many that is. We hope that they will speedily become involved in our activities.

Associate

Janice Bevan NSW Melanie Davies NSW Robyn Davis SA Andrew Gloe Vic Khin Thet Hta ACT Danielle Joffe NSW Debra Jurss ACT Lal Kuruppu ACT Kong Liu NSW Deanne Mitchell Qld Debra Orr Qld Masoud Rowshan NSW Erica Ryan ACT Megan Tsui NSW Margaret Wallin Qld Gail White NSW Noela Yates Qld

Technicians Stephen Baker *NSW* Kerrie Dick *Tas* Johanna Goodall *Tas* Robyn Lather *Qld* Khurrathul Syeda *Vic* Pamela Zweck *SA*

Members

Margherita Barbante Vic Charles Barnett Qld Vicki Bates NSW Peter Brook NSW Carolyn Bye NSW Maree Cibis Vic Robin Dunn WA Roger Ford Qld Marie Francis SA Kelle Harris Vic Ronald Hermann SA Greg Hornsby WA Frances Jones Vic Evangelica Kopelis Vic

Michael Lane Old Iulianna Lin NSW Hong Liu NSW Jennifer MacDonald Qld Janine Meyer Old Margarita Moreno ACT Janet Newman Vic Judith Peacock Qld Marion Pennack SA Jennifer Read Vic Marin Simpson Qld Sally Skinner Tas Karen Trainor Qld Wendy Whitfield ACT Hon Cheong Wong NSW Penelope Worthington WA

Upgrades

Congratulations to those members who have upgraded their qualifications!

To TechnicianPamela Trimmer *NSW*

rameta riminer 145

To Associate Leonie Anderson NSW Janet Fletcher Qld Hai Choo Khoo NSW James Kilpatrick Vic Meredith Mooi Qld Pauline Muller Qld KathrynPrescott Vic Karen Pritchard Qld Robyn Scrivener NSW William Shaw NSW

Sonia Smirneos *Vic* Tessa Taylor *WA* Yvonne Viney *Vic*